Town of Hempstead

LOCAL DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

November 8, 2010 – 10:00AM

LDC Office Room 234-A, 350 Front Street, Hempstead

AGENDA: Consideration of an Inducement Resolution for the Academy Charter School.
Those in attendance: 
Ted Sasso, Chairman

                                    Ari Brown, Member   

                                    Al D’Agostino, Member

                                    Cheryl Petri, Secretary 

Also in attendance:
John E. Ryan, Corporation Counsel 

                                    Gene Turner, Consultant                    

                                    Frederick E. Parola, Executive Director/CEO

Edie M. Longo, Deputy Executive Director/CFO 

                                    Michael Lodato, Corporate Administrator

                                    Wayne Haughton –Academy Charter School Director

                                    Tanya Hobson-Williams- Academy Charter School Co-Council

                                     Eric Reubenstein – Ruskin Moscou Faltischek Co- Council

Absent:                       Jonathan Kohan, Treasurer        

             William F. Weir, Nixon Peabody, Transaction Counsel

                                          Paul Conte, Vice Chairman
The meeting was called to order at 10:18 AM
Consideration of an Inducement Resolution for The Academy Charter School: Tanya Hobson-Williams Esq., & Eric Reubenstein Esq. made a presentation in behalf of the Academy Charter School.

The Academy is requesting tax-exempt bond financing in the amount of Approximately $8,000,000.00 for the purposes of acquisition, renovation, equipping and furnishing a currently vacant building into the new Academy Charter School. The property consists of : (i) 2 story, 34,580 square foot building located at 117 North Franklin Street in Hempstead. The school plans to extend its services to incorporate a fifth grade class within the next year as per their charter. With the acquisition and renovation of this new building the school is expected to increase it’s current enrollment from 166 to 425 by the year 2014. The current facility located at 94 Fulton Avenue in Hempstead will be vacated. They hope to close this project in December. The lease for the current school’s location will expire  in August, 2011. 

Member Al D’Agostino let it be known that a partner from his law firm is under contract with the current owners of the building to be purchased (117 North Franklin Street, Hempstead) by The Academy Charter School. Council, John Ryan Esq. stated there would be no conflict due to Mr. D’Agostino not being part of the current owner’s negotiation.

Cheryl Petri made a motion to adopt an Inducement resolution for the project outlined above. This motion was seconded by Ari Brown. All were in favor. Motion carried.

With all business concluded, Ted Sasso made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:30a.m.  This motion was seconded by Cheryl Petri.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

________________________________________

Cheryl Petri, Secretary November 17, 2010
